
 

 

Board meeting 

Date November 1st 2019 

Time 1 hour (11:00 – 12:00) 

Place Administration Building (Gróthúsið) 

Participants Ólavur Ellefsen, Chair of the board 
Marita Rasmussen, Vice-chair of the board 
Chik Collins, Rector 
Johan Hansen, University Director 
Sára Joensen - absent 
Svein-Ole Mikalsen 
Casper Rosen 
Guðrún Nordal (via Skype) 
Anders Bjarklev (via Skype) 
 
Rósa Egholm participated under #4 on the agenda 
 

Keeper of the minutes Johan Hansen 

Agenda  

1. Approval of agenda and minutes from last meeting 
2. Financial report 
3. Student numbers 
4. Student feedback/survey results 
5. Update from the Rector 
6. Board Self-Assessment Survey 2019 
7. Miscellaneous 

 

 
 
 
 
1. Approval of agenda and minutes from last meeting 

The agenda for this meeting was approved and there were no comments or corrections 
regarding the minutes from last meeting.  
 
 
 
 



 

 

 

 
2. Financial statement 

Hugin Skaalum, head of finance, was not present but had submitted the financial 
statement for the month of September. The board took note of the statement which is 
in line with expectations. 
 

 
 

3. Student numbers 
The administration is in the process of generating a more detailed/granular statistical 
overview of all student activity across the five faculties. The rector presented the 
preliminary findings, and the results will be shared more widely when the work has been 
completed.   
 

4. Student feedback/survey results 
Rósa Egholm from the Student Services Centre presented results from the student 
survey that was conducted in the spring. The board discussed the findings and stressed 
the importance of making it a high priority to address the issues that have been raised 
by students. The next step is to present the results to the student body and to engage 
with staff and students to make both specific and general improvements. 
 

5. Update from the Rector 
The Rector gave the board an overview of some key areas in which he has been involved 
since the previous meeting. Among these were (headlines): 

- Discussion of the recent media coverage of issues raised by students and the 
need to engage with students to better understand the issues and to make 
improvements 

- Closer collaboration with the National Library (Landsbókasavnið) 
- Prioritising Bologna/quality assurance 
- Scheduled external review of the university 
- Horizon 2020 initiative 
- Recent hosting of a Nordic rectors' group (NUS) in Sjóvinnuhúsið 

 
 
 



 

 

 

6. Board Self-Assessment Survey 2019 
The chair reminded the board to fill in the Board Self-Assessment Survey 2019 by 
November 14th. 
 

7. Miscellaneous 
Nothing 

 
 

 

 


